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One year on 

October was a month to reflect on 
what progress has been made in our 
first year as an Opportunity Area.  
The delivery plan was published last 
year on 9th October, and since then 
our partnership board and thematic 
groups have created a programme to 
deliver against the targets sets for 
each of our  four priorities for 
Norwich. 

Our Youth Board hosted an event on 
September 18th to celebrate this work 
by local leaders and stakeholders 
from schools, colleges, business, the 
voluntary sector, and our local 
councils.  On October 12th Damien 
Hinds, Secretary of State for 
Education, visited Norwich to speak 
to students and tutors at Norwich 
City College, meet with the 
Partnership Board to discuss their 
strategy for the next two years, and 
speak to cornerstone employers 
about their contribution.  The 
following week our Youth Board was 
invited to represent the voice of 

young people in OAs at a national 
celebration in Westminster, as the 
DfE published two key documents as 
part of the day’s reflections on this 
first milestone: an independent 
evaluation of the implementation 
phase of the Opportunity Area 
programme, and a set of case studies 
from all 12 opportunity areas. 

NFER’s evaluation identified that 
nationally the programme is ‘starting 
to develop a lasting legacy’ of 
positive collaboration. In Norwich we 
have seen evidence of this in some 
strong networks developing between 
schools and colleges, leading to some 
significant new school-led projects. 

Please do take a look at page 12 for 
events and meeting dates coming up, 
so you can ensure your school is 
making the most of the support on 
offer. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/pu
blications/opportunity-area-
programme-research-and-analysis   
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Children from Catton Grove Primary star in our video telling us their hopes and dreams. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/696825/Social_Mobility_Delivery_Plan_Norwich_FINAL_WEB.PDF.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/747975/2018-09-04_OA-process-eval_FINAL.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/747975/2018-09-04_OA-process-eval_FINAL.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/748955/DFE_-_Opportunity_Areas_-_One_Year_On.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/opportunity-area-programme-research-and-analysis
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/opportunity-area-programme-research-and-analysis
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/opportunity-area-programme-research-and-analysis
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SLhGEiU33ho&t=76s


NORWICH OPPORTUNITY AREA       SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 2 

  

 

 

Secretary of State for 

Education Damian 

Hinds visits Norwich 

The Education Secretary visited 

Norwich to reflect on the work of 

the Opportunity Area in the first 

year of delivery. 

His visit started with a tour of City 

College, speaking to students, and 

finding out about roll out of the 

new T level qualifications. 

 

From left to right – Corrienne Peasgood 

Principal, City College, Damian Hinds 

MP, Chloe Smith MP 

He then met with representatives 

from the Partnership and Youth 

Boards to discuss the challenges 

and learning from the first year of 

delivery and hear about priorities 

for the next two years.  He was 

particularly interested in plans for 

increased parental engagement. 

Stuart Allen, Headteacher at Mile 

Cross primary stressed the 

importance of having outstanding 

teachers in front of classes in order 

to build on improving results at 

KS1 & KS2 and addressing the 

increasingly challenging early 

speech and language issues young 

children entering school 

demonstrate through the 

Communication Champions 

network. 

Alan Hopley, CEO of Voluntary 

Norfolk, said that he was proud of 

the positive collaboration taking 

place but “there are still 

challenges that suggest there is 

work to be done, but the Inclusion 

Charter gives us the mechanism to 

start doing that” 

Shannon and Molly, Youth Board 

students from The Hewett 

Academy, spoke to him about 

their OA funded project to provide 

employability workshops for 

parents with English as an 

additional language alongside 

creativity and resilience 

workshops for their children. 

 

From left to right- Molly, Damian Hinds 

MP, Chloe Smith MP, Shannon. 

Finally, he met with 

representatives from our 

Cornerstone Employers to learn 

more about how local employers 

are preparing young people for 

the world of work.   

The visit was an opportunity for 

the Education Secretary to talk 

specifically to Cornerstone 

Employers and hear about their 

motivation in taking a leadership 

role in supporting young people in 

Norwich, the activities they 

undertake with secondary schools 

and colleges, and how they are 

galvanising their own networks to 

take action. 

 

The Education Secretary spoke 

with a number of Cornerstone 

Employers, including Aviva who 

hosted the visit, KPMG, Grant 

Thornton, and Norfolk County 

Council.   

Chris Starkie, CEO of New Anglia 

LEP and Dr Tim Coulson, Chair of 

the Norwich Opportunity Area 

Partnership Board also shared 

their thoughts on the importance 

of employer engagement in 

careers education.  



NORWICH OPPORTUNITY AREA       SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 3 

  

 

 

The highlight of the visit came 

from one of Aviva’s young 

apprentices, Callum Penny 

(pictured with Damian Hinds and 

Brian Lightman). Callum is an 

Apprentice Claims Handler at 

Aviva and spoke passionately 

about his experience as an 

Apprentice and how young people 

can thrive and do well when given 

the right opportunities from 

employers.   

 

From left to right – Damian Hinds MP, 

Callum Penny, Brian Lightman (Board 

member, Careers & Enterprise Company) 

The Secretary of State for 

Education said: 

“It has been fantastic to meet and 

speak with inspiring college 

leaders and teachers, students 

and businesses across Norwich 

about how we can improve 

opportunities for young people in 

the region.  We want to ensure 

that children and young people 

can access high quality education 

at every stage of their life, from 

early years to successful 

employment, and have the 

chances and choices to fulfil their 

potential.  I was really impressed 

to see the fantastic collaborative 

work colleges and employers are 

undertaking to achieve that aim, 

including giving young people the 

information and support they 

need. I look forward to seeing how 

it progresses.” 

To find out more about 

Cornerstone Employers visit the 

Careers & Enterprise website at 

www.careersandenterprise.co.uk/

employers/cornerstone-

employers 

 

Youth Board go to 

Westminster 

On 16th October Jasmine, Lauren, 

Ryan and Will from our Youth 

Board travelled up to Westminster 

to give a presentation to ministers 

on what it means to be a young 

person in an Opportunity Area.   

Ryan and Jasmine shared their 

own stories of challenges that can 

be typical for young people in an 

OA, including overcoming parent 

bereavement, coping with SEN 

and disability, and navigating the 

different pathways to a successful 

career.   

Lauren and Will highlighted the 

important role of educators, youth 

workers and employers in 

providing the support young 

people need to overcome barriers 

to success. 

 

From left to right- Ryan, Lauren, 

Jasmine, Will. 

Indra Morris, Director General for 

Children’s Social Care, Social 

Mobility and Disadvantage at DfE, 

said: “For me the evening 

belonged to the young people 

from Norwich. They spoke about 

their lives, their challenges, their 

triumphs, what the OA meant to 

them and how they were actively 

shaping it.” 

 

Indra Morris, DfE 

 

http://www.careersandenterprise.co.uk/employers/cornerstone-employers
http://www.careersandenterprise.co.uk/employers/cornerstone-employers
http://www.careersandenterprise.co.uk/employers/cornerstone-employers
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One year on 

celebrations 

On 18th September the Youth 

Board hosted our celebration 

event to recognise all the good 

work that has been done over the 

last year.  

 

The youth board spoke about the 

key teachers, family members, 

youth workers and other adults in 

their lives that had supported 

them to reach their potential and 

thanked everyone present for 

their work to improve outcomes 

for young people.   

 

We were really thrilled to have 

children from Catton Grove 

Primary School who told everyone 

about their hopes and dreams for 

the future – why not listen to their 

aspirations on our twitter account. 

 

Nadim Zahawi, MP for Stratford-

on-Avon and Parliamentary 

Under-Secretary of State for 

Children and Families presented in 

a video, passing on his thanks for 

all the work that has been done 

and highlighting the 

Communication Champions 

Network, the Inclusion Charter 

and the Research School as key 

projects to transform outcomes. 

 

Chloe Smith, MP for Norwich 

North, and Chair of the Youth 

Board, said: 

 

“I am so so proud of our Youth 

Board who have shown the 

community tonight why this work 

matters, why a year in their life 

matters, and why young people’s 

voices matter” 

 

“The University of East Anglia 

(UEA) is pleased to be involved 

with the Opportunity Area in a 

number of ways. These include 

the involvement of our students 

on the Youth Board; presence on 

the Partnership Board, with 

particular support for research 

and evaluation; and our 

commitment to the 

Communication theme from early 

years specialists in the School of 

Education and Lifelong Learning 

for 2018 to 2020.” 

 

Professor Richard Andrews, member of 
the Partnership Board 

 

https://twitter.com/i/status/1059430243390283776
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Between 22nd October and 3rd 

November 2018 The Norfolk 

Family Information Service will be 

uploading some excellent videos 

to support your families with 

young babies.  

‘Getting to know your baby’ has 

been designed to help parents and 

practitioners know how to 

develop a baby’s emotional 

wellbeing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The videos will cover these topics 

• Bonding even before birth 

• Understanding your baby 

• Babies want to interact with 

their parents right from the 

start 

• How do babies respond to 

their parents’ emotions?  

• Play with Objects 

• Understanding and 

Responding 

• Communicating 

• Parents Filming Their Babies 

• Bonding at Birth 

• Helping Baby go to Sleep 

• Soothing your baby 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why not promote them in your 

school on your website, Facebook, 

Twitter or by recommending to 

families you think they would 

help: 
 

www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-

and-families/childcare-and-early-

learning/family-information-

service 

www.facebook.com/NorfolkFIS/ 

 

  

Theme 1: Communication 
Improve early speech, language, listening & 
communication skills  

 
 

 

 

Communication Champions 

Trust, schools will receive 

resources to assess SL&C needs 

and support training, while 

champions themselves will have 

the opportunity to take up 

qualifications from level 2 up to 

Masters level, as well as 

membership of professional 

organisations. 

If you are interested in finding out 

more please contact Claire 

Sparrow on 01603 510074 

claire.sparrow@newanglia.co.uk  

 

We are really thrilled to be able to 

offer staff working in the Norwich 

OA joining the Communication 

Champions Network an 

honorarium of £2750 when they 

progress from initial training to 

leadership development training. 

The Communication Champion 

programme will develop a 

network of practitioners in Early 

Years speech, language and 

communication.  As well as 

training from the Communication 
 

http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-and-families/childcare-and-early-learning/family-information-service
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-and-families/childcare-and-early-learning/family-information-service
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-and-families/childcare-and-early-learning/family-information-service
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-and-families/childcare-and-early-learning/family-information-service
https://www.facebook.com/NorfolkFIS/
mailto:claire.sparrow@newanglia.co.uk
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The Daily Mile initiative offers excellent 
health and wellbeing benefits for 
Norwich children. The Daily Mile is a 
profoundly simple and effective concept 
- dedicated time to run/walk/jog for 15 
minutes a day. Any primary school can 
adopt this whole school approach and 
The Daily Mile is already having 
tremendous demonstrable success 
across the UK.  

What is the evidence? 

Links between physical activity and 
improved academic performance are 
well-known. Research published in 
December 2017 from the BBC Learning’s 
Terrific Scientific campaign is highly 
supportive of the Daily Mile’s approach. 

Based on findings of over 11,000 UK 
school children, it demonstrates 15 
minutes of self-paced exercise can 
significantly improve a child’s mood, 
attention and memory - enhancing their 
ability to learn.  

More information can be found at 
http://www.bbc.co.uk/guides/zq3hxfr 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why should your school get involved? 

• 23.1% of reception children in 
Norfolk are overweight or obese, 
and by year 6 the rate increases to 
32.1%. We need your help to 
encourage our children to adopt 
healthier lifestyles and embed 
health behaviours for a healthy 
future. 
 

• Physically active children and young 
people perform better academically 
than their inactive peers. 

 

• The Daily Mile provides ½ of new UK 
Government requirements for 
schools to get children moving for 30 
mins each day. 

 

• It is 100% inclusive. Every child 
succeeds, so it builds their 
confidence and sense of 
achievement.  

 

• No need for equipment set up. 
Children participate in their uniform, 
so this means The Daily Mile is easy 
and quick.  

 

• It is delivered by the classroom 
teacher at a time to suit their daily 
teaching needs, therefore is 
completely FREE. Some schools use 
The Daily Mile as an outdoor 
assembly as they all run together. 

 

What local schools say: 

Mr Stuart Odell, Head Teacher from 
Trowse Primary, Norwich: “Children feel 
good about their achievements and are 
calm in class after their run. It’s not just 
about fitness either; reduced staff 
absence, mental well-being for pupils and 
adults, improved concentration in class; all 
sorts of knock-on benefits”.  

To see how easy it really is, please watch 
this really short film: It was made with 
two local schools who have adopted The 
Daily Mile and are seeing tangible 
benefits 
http://www.norwichccg.co.uk/thedailymile 

The Daily Mile has a great website and 
free resources to support the 

introduction and maintenance of this in 
your school - http://www.thedailymile.co.uk.  

If you are a Twitter user, please have a 
look at @_thedailymile twitter account 
for some inspiration from schools taking 
part. This is a great resource, with 
motivating stories and daily photographs 
of children running up and down the 
country!  

 

 

If you have any questions, please contact 
the Healthy Norwich project lead at 
Norwich NHS Clinical Commissioning 
Group - rachel.hunt6@nhs.net.  

If you do go ahead with The Daily Mile, 
please do sign up on The Daily Mile 
website participation map, to ensure 
your school demonstrates its efforts.  

The bottom line is The Daily Mile makes 
a long lasting impact on the health and 
wellbeing of your children, both in terms 
of their physical, social, emotional and 
mental health and wellbeing AND their 
academic success.  

As school teachers and leaders, you are 
uniquely placed to have significant and 
long lasting impact upon their health and 
wellbeing.  

By adopting this initiative your school will 
teach every child to have and enjoy the 
skills to be active every day. 

We do hope you will consider giving this 
initiative a try in your school.  

https://thedailymile.co.uk 

https://thedailymile.co.uk/participation-map/  

http://www.bbc.co.uk/guides/zq3hxfr
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/McY8CA6Xzf9lNDiMtqDh?domain=gov.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/McY8CA6Xzf9lNDiMtqDh?domain=gov.uk
http://www.norwichccg.co.uk/thedailymile
http://www.thedailymile.co.uk./
mailto:rachel.hunt6@nhs.net.
https://thedailymile.co.uk/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/XrNoCgpDOHlm1vFN0LZ3?domain=thedailymile.co.uk
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Hello!   

It’s been a busy half term for the 
NOA and I have been spending my 
first full month here with 
colleagues from the NOA 
Primaries and Secondaries, either 
at one to one meetings to discuss 
the charter or attending the group 
meetings.  I have also been having 
conversations with potential new 
AP’s – some really exciting 
potential opportunities! 

I have marveled at just how 
energetic these meetings are even 
though members have had a full 
and often challenging day at 
school.  It’s great to hear 
everyone’s reflections on the 
previous academic year and 
coming up with some fantastic 
ideas for the next commissioning 
phase and suggestions for our 
forthcoming Inclusion Conference 
too.  I have been following up all of 
the suggestions put forward. 
Thank you. 

Now that we have a “shopping 
list” our hope is that our primaries 
will begin benefitting from our 
funded programmes from January 
onwards. 

The next half term will see around 
100 secondary students at risk of 
exclusion working with various 
providers in the Norwich Area. 

 

In the pipeline 

The Partnership Board has 
approved a much-needed support 
team for schools and families in 
the NOA, that encompasses 
additional training opportunities 
for staff and a cohesive and 
collaborative approach to 
transition between Year 6 and 7 
which we hope will lead, in 
summer 2019, to a common 
transition week in the NOA.  Work 
will begin straight away to create 
3 hubs in Norwich and work 
towards a small transition pilot for 
summer 2018. I will also be looking 
to form a Transition Champions 
Group early in the new year.    

Inclusion Lead Visits to other 
schools 

We would like to remind school 
inclusion leads to visit schools in 
other areas to see good practice.  
A £5k fund which has been 
approved that will cover up to 
£100 expenses for a day visit and 
£200 for an overnight.  We will 
also provide funding for your 
cover back in school if needed.   

Participants will be asked to put 
together a case study afterwards 
to share good practice.  Please 
get in touch with me as soon as 
possible with your ideas and we 
can get things moving on this.  

 

Conference Update 

In addition to our keynote 
speaker, Deborah Page, we will be 
welcoming the following 
organisations who will each be 
hosting a 30-minute workshop.   

Kris Wodehouse Achievement 
for All -   is a not for profit 
organisation that works in 
partnership with early years 
settings, schools and colleges 
improving outcomes in reading, 
writing, maths, attendance and 
behaviour for all young people 
vulnerable to underachievement 
regardless of background 
challenge or need. 

YMCA - The specialist Mind 
Matters team at YMCA Norfolk 
provides mental health awareness 
sessions for schools and youth 
settings as well as delivering both 
the Youth and Adult Mental 
Health First Aid courses 

Patrycja Salbut-Jezior, 
Restorative Approaches 
Manager - Restorative Approach 
gives a clear overarching mindset 
and strategic framework and 
supports any targets that depend 
on building, maintaining and 
repairing relationships.  

It offers schools an alternative way 
of addressing discipline and 
behavioural issues, as well as 
providing school staff with a 
consistent framework for 
preventing and dealing with 
problems. 

Peter Hawtin Pivotal Education - 
Pivotal Education is an education 
training consultancy working 
across the whole of the UK and 

Theme 2: Inclusion 
Raise attainment through targeted, evidence 
based, CPD and stronger school leadership and 
support children at risk of exclusion from school 
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internationally.  Peter will give an 
overview of the programmes they 
run in schools. 

Steve Hobbs, Principal 
Educational Psychologist, The 
Child & Education Psychology 
Practice (CEPP)    

CEPP works by putting the child or 
young person at the centre of their 
enquiry.  They receive 
commissions from individual 
schools, clusters of schools, 
colleges, local authorities and 
parents / carers.  Their work 
involves gathering information 
about what is happening now to 
find the effective solutions and 
recommendations           

Colleagues outside of the NOA are 
now also able to book onto the 
Conference If you haven’t yet 
booked your and colleagues’ 
tickets, please do so at 
https://noacultureconference.eve
ntbrite.co.uk  

Following the conference schools 
will be offered the opportunity to 
choose funded programmes for 
their schools to support the 
further development of their own 
inclusive culture. 

Spring Term Conference  

Transition is likely to be the focus 
for our Spring Term conference 
and I will be talking to colleagues 
in the NOA at our January 
meetings for thoughts and ideas 
surrounding this.  I have already 
begun to make contact with some 
very interesting potential partners 
who would be able to host 
workshops for us. 

Reminder of dates for next 
Inclusion Champions Meetings 

Secondary Inclusion champions 
meeting – 3.30pm Monday 12th 
November at Open Academy 

Primary Inclusion Champions 
Meetings – all starting at 2.30pm 
with a school tour 

Group 3 Tuesday 13th November 
Edith Cavell. 
Host and chair – Tracy Bocz 
Group 1 Wednesday 14th 
November 
Norwich Primary. 
Host and chair – Damian Weare 
Group 2 Thursday 15th 
November  Catton Grove. 
Host and Chair- Agnes Patterson 
 

I hope you managed to have a 
break over after half term, I look 
forward to seeing you all at the 
forthcoming Secondary and 
Primary meetings and of course, 
at the conference on 19th 
November. 

Jan, Inclusion Charter Project 
Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governor Training 

The second part of the Norwich 
Inclusion Charter governor 
training will take place on Tuesday 
27th November. The course will 
run twice, one session from 2pm 
to 4pm and the other session from 
7pm to 9pm. The course will take 
place at the Hotel Mercure 
Norwich (Boundary Road / 
Whiffler Road junction, close to 
Asda). Please contact 
alex.robinson@viscountnelson.net 

to book your place at one of the 
sessions. The course is open to 
Inclusion Governors or their 
nominees from the governing 
boards of schools and academies 
which have signed up to the NOA 
Inclusion Charter. The course is 
free of charge for governors and 
trustees. 

 

https://noacultureconference.eventbrite.co.uk/
https://noacultureconference.eventbrite.co.uk/
mailto:alex.robinson@viscountnelson.net
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I am excited to have just joined 
the Norwich Opportunity Area 
team as Programme Manager 
and lead for Theme 3.   

Initially I have focused on the 
projects that were approved by 
the Partnership Board in the 
Summer to broaden aspirations 
within primary schools. 

After meeting many of you at the 
Primary Heads meeting last week 
I am keen to hear more about the 
careers and enterprise activities 
you already deliver, understand 
what best practice there is to 
share and what additional 
support NOA can provide.  

I will be in touch over the next few 
weeks with further detail about 
these projects: 

 Creating an approved 
provider list to deliver 
additional world of work and 
enterprise activities within 
NOA primary schools 
 

 Supporting schools to engage 
parents and wider community 
members in conversations 
about aspirations  

 
 Community Innovation Grants 

to enable children and their 
parents to think together 
about their interests, future 
goals and the world of work  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteering Matters are 
continuing to recruit Community 
Mentors to support young people 
and their families to navigate 
through the key events and 
processes around transition points 
in education.  This could be; 
primary into high school, Year 8/9 
into KS4 and GCSE options, and 
Year 11 into post 16 provision.  If 
you have staff, parents or other 
community members you think 
would make a good mentor please 
contact Ian or Dionne.  

Schools should also make contact 
to nominate young people they 
think would benefit from taking 
part in the mentoring programme, 
starting this term through to 
summer 2019.  

Ian Duckmanton:   
ian.duckmanton@volunteeringmatters.org.uk 

 
Dionne Walton:  
dionne.walton@volunteeringmatters.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Katie White 

NOA Programme Manager 

 

 

 

 

As part of their commitment as a 
cornerstone employer in Norwich 
KPMG has developed a WorkReady 
summer employability programme 
for the Norwich area reaching 350 
students from Year 8 – 10.  This is a 
great example of the kind of work we 
are hoping to see more of as part of 
the cornerstone commitments. 

We offer teachers a tailored report 
with student feedback from each 
workshop. This identifies the soft 
skills that require additional attention 
and also includes a set of resources 
from our partner Enabling Enterprise 
that allow teachers to teach the skills 
to their classes in bite-sized sessions 
throughout the academic year.  
Teachers can also measure students’ 
progress using the SkillsBuilder 
framework.  

As follow up activity throughout the 
year we offer each school the 
opportunity to have KPMG 
volunteers attend school assemblies 
to talk about the importance of one 
or more of  the essential skills 
identified by students from previous 
workshops.  

Our most recent evaluative data for 
Norwich shows:: 

 Over 90% of students agreed or 
strongly agreed they have better 
understanding of the skills 
employers are looking for;  

 Over 80% agreed or strongly 
agreed their problem-solving had 
improved; 

 Over 85% agreed or strongly 
agreed they have a clearer 
understanding of how the world 
of work is changing. 

Theme 3: Collaboration 
Give young people the information and support they 
need to move successfully between school, college, 
university and into work. 
 

mailto:ian.duckmanton@volunteeringmatters.org.uk
mailto:dionne.walton@volunteeringmatters.org.uk
https://www.careersandenterprise.co.uk/news/employers-pledge-support-young-people-norwich
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Mile Cross Primary and 

Norwich School   

Dragon’s Den  

A ground-breaking collaboration 

between Norwich School & Mile 

Cross Primary School has seen 

Dragon’s Den come to Norwich. 

Year 5 pupils from the Norwich 

primary school worked closely in 

teams with Norwich School 

Business Enterprise A level 

students, to create and develop 

new products and services in 

readiness to ask for ‘investment’ 

from the dragon line-up. The 

Norwich School sixth formers 

acted as business mentors initially 

at City College’s ‘Business Start-

Up Suite’, as they guided the 

teams through product design, 

marketing and finance.  

 

The project, jointly led by Mrs 

Nicola Hill (Assistant Head of 

Norwich School) and Toby 

Whalen (Deputy Head at Mile 

Cross Primary), is an opportunity 

for children in an area of acute 

deprivation to have their eyes 

opened to the world of business. 

Toby Whalen noted, ‘It’s so 

important for our children to 

recognise that they themselves 

can create something from 

scratch. All they need is an initial 

spark, a lot of entrepreneurial 

drive and lot of hard work.’ 

 

Nicola Hill added, ‘We are 

absolutely committed to the 

broad and diverse outreach work 

that Norwich School undertakes. 

Seeing the faces beam over the 

last two mornings of our pupils 

and the children they have been 

mentoring has been humbling as 

their products have come to 

fruition.’  

 

Mr Tom White, Head of 

Economics & Business at Norwich 

School added, ‘Mixing 10 year olds 

with 17 year olds is a surprisingly 

effective way of bringing the best 

out of everyone’. 

The next stage sees the Year 5 

children visit Norwich School to 

pitch their ideas to a panel of 

Dragons that could include the 

Head Master, Steffan Griffiths, to 

see who wins the ‘investment’.  

 

Mr Griffiths concluded ‘We believe 

that the best projects are two–

way enterprises with our pupils, 

alumni, parents and teachers all 

benefitting themselves from 

being involved with people and 

projects outside Norwich School.’ 
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Careers 
Facilitators 
Form the Future CIC are working 
with the Norwich Opportunity 
Area to provide training and 
support for Careers Facilitators in 
high schools, special schools, and 
City College.  

The focus in 2018/19 will be 
supporting all schools to have 
achieved or be well on their way to 
achieving all 8 Gatsby 
Benchmarks, while in 2019/20 
we’ll be supporting the schools to 
deliver three headline careers 
events.  

Form the Future is an award-
winning social enterprise that has 
worked with 50 schools and 
50,000 young people since 2015, 
mainly in the Greater Cambridge 
area. They work very closely with 
employers to help young people 
learn about and prepare for the 
jobs of the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Careers 
Facilitators have 
started attending 
a series of regular 
network meetings 
led by Form the 
Future.  

If you are a local 
provider with 
updates that you 
think it would be 
helpful for the 
Careers 
Facilitators to 
know please 
contact Anne and Cinzia who can 
arrange for you to be included in 
these sessions.   

Anne Bailey: 
abailey@formthefuture.org.uk 

Cinzia Brusini 
cbrusini@formthefuture.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Form the Future team 

 

“We are really excited to be 
working with the Norwich schools 
to help them establish careers 
education that will transform 
lives. We are looking forward to 
meeting and working with the 
many other Norwich Opportunity 
Area partners committed to 
improving social mobility in 
Norwich,”   

 

Anne Bailey,  
co-founder of Form the Future 
 

First training session of the Careers Facilitators 

mailto:abailey@formthefuture.org.uk
mailto:cbrusini@formthefuture.org.uk
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Keep in touch… 

Judith Grant, Head of Delivery, DfE 
Chris Smith, Norwich Team Lead, DfE 
OpportunityAreas.EAST@education.gov.uk  
 
Jacqueline Bircham, Programme Director  
jacqueline.bircham@newanglia.co.uk  

Katie White, Programme Manager and Theme 3 
lead 
Katie.white@newanglia.co.uk  

Jan Cockburn, Inclusion Charter Project Manager 

Janet.cockburn@norfolk.gov.uk 

Julian Bamford, Finance Support Officer 
Julian.Bamford@norfolk.gov.uk 
 

Claire Sparrow, Programme Coordinator 
claire.sparrow@newanglia.co.uk 

You can also follow us on Twitter: 

@NorwichOA 
 

Careers Facilitator Training Sessions- 
Weds 21st November 1-4pm 
Thurs 6th December 1-4pm 
Weds 16th January 1-4pm 
Weds 6th February 1-4pm 
Weds 6th March 1-4pm 
Weds 20th March 1-4pm 
Weds 3rd April 1-4pm 
Weds 1st May 1-4pm 
Weds 5th June 1-4pm 
Weds 3rd July 1-4pm     
 
Venues to be confirmed. 
 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
 
 

Inclusion Charter Conference- 
Monday 19th November 2018.  3pm-6.30pm 
The Space, Norwich.  
 
Primary Heads Meetings- 
Tuesday 12th March 2019. 1pm-4pm Venue- The 
Vocational Learning Centre at Locksley School. 
Wednesday 19th June 2019. 10am-1pm 
Venue to be confirmed. 
 
Secondary Heads Meetings-  
Wednesday 6th February 2019. 4pm-6pm 
Wednesday 15th May 2019 8am-10am 
Wednesday 10th July 2019. 4pm-6pm 
All at City of Norwich School 
 
Primary Inclusion Champion Meetings- 
Primary Group 1 
Weds 14th Nov 2018. 2.30pm.  Norwich Primary 
Thurs 31st Jan 2019. 2.30pm. St Michaels CE VA 
Tues 19th Mar 2019. 2.30pm. W. Earlham Junior 
Thurs 16th May 2019. 2.30pm. Bluebell Primary 
Weds 26th June 2019. 2.30pm. Wensum Junior 
 
Primary Group 2 
Thurs 15th Nov 2018.2.30pm. Catton Grove 
Tues 29th Jan 2019.2.30pm. Mousehold 
Weds 20th Mar 2019.2.3pm. Angel Road 
Tues 14th May 2019. 2.30pm. Mile Cross 
Mon 24th June 2019. 2.30pm tbc  
 
Primary Group 3 
Tues 13th Nov 2018. 2.30pm. Edith Cavell 
Weds 30th Jan 2019.2.30pm. Parkside School 
Thurs 21st Mar 2019. 2.30pm. tbc  
Mon 13th May 2019. 2.30pm. Avenue Junior 
Tues 25th June 2019. 2.30pm. tbc  
 

mailto:OpportunityAreas.EAST@education.gov.uk
mailto:jacqueline.bircham@newanglia.co.uk
mailto:Katie.white@newanglia.co.uk
mailto:Janet.cockburn@norfolk.gov.uk
mailto:claire.sparrow@newanglia.co.uk

